
Proclamation of the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado 
To Recognize Marshall Medical Center  

WHEREAS, a group of local citizens saw a great need for hospital care in El Dorado County in the 1950’s and came together 

to build a new hospital; 

WHEREAS, Marshall Hospital opened its doors in 1959, originally as a 30-bed facility; 

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical center has grown to a 122-bed acute care facility with 18 clinic sites around the Western Slope 

of El Dorado County; 

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical center is overseen by a volunteer Board of Directors who maintain Marshall Medical’s 

financial stability and oversee strategy and growth; 

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical is one of the largest employers in the County, with over 1,600 employees on the payroll; 

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical Center has received numerous designations and awards for patient care, including a “Baby 

Friendly Hospital” designation by Unicef and the World Health Organization;  

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical Center recently received a 5-star rating – the highest possible – by the Centers for Medicaid 

and Medicare services, and Marshall Medical ranks among the top 7% of hospitals in Northern California for Overall Hospital 

Quality;  

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical Center has now earned the Healthgrades Outstanding Patient Experience Award for 2018, 

ranking among the top 10% of all hospitals in the nation for Outstanding Patient Experience; 

AND WHEREAS, the providers and staff of Marshall Medical Center have made these designations and awards possible 

through their expert and caring service; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED that the Board of Supervisors of El Dorado County send congratulations 

and wish continued success to Marshall Medical Center. 

Passed and adopted by the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado at a regular meeting, 
held the 5th day of June, 2018. 

Attest: 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

By____________________________ ___________________________________  
Deputy Clerk      Michael Ranalli, Chair, Board of Supervisors   
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